Copy for General Sir Arthur Currie. UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA LINCOLN February 20, 1923 Dr. Stephen P. Duggan, Director, Institute of International Education, 419 West 117th St., New York City My dear Dr. Duggan: It will indeed be a great pleasure to me to work at McGill University during the first half of the academic year 1923-24. I shall welcome a chance to demonstrate the cultural and instructional value of my lectures and incidentally become a link between the intellectual life of Canada and India. It will, of course, be open to the authorities of McGill to give permanence to my services, if they should desire to do so on the strength of the merits of the work I shall have done by the end of the first semester. I should like to propose two courses of study

I should like to propose two courses of study dealing with the history, institutions and culture as well as some of the present day problems of India and also of the Mohammedan world, and to suggest that a sum of \$2000.00 be given me as compensation.

Dr. Rexford, the Dean of the combined Theological Seminaries of Montreal, had a conversation with me last December about the desirability of my giving a special course on the history of Islam and of the other religions of India during the period of my proposed work at McGill University. It has been my impression that these seminaries form, in a sense, the theological department of McGill and that it is open to the theological students to attend my lectures at that institution. In view of the extra work connected with the proposed lectures on the history of Religion, however, it would be necessary to add \$500.00 to the amount suggested above as my remuneration.

Yours very sincerely,

S.L. Joski